
SALT LAKE COUNTY

Agenda Item

2001 So. State Street
Salt Lake City, Utah 84114

File #: 24-2122

Requested Agenda Date:
10/1/2024

Requested Agenda Title:
Budget Adjustment: Facilities Requests $5,838,000 to Replace the HVAC System at the Midvale Senior Center
Due to the Existing System Not Being Able to Efficiently Heat and Cool the Entire Center Since Opening

Requested Agenda Item Description: Midvale Senior Center was originally equipped with a Variable
Refrigerant Flow (VRF) HVAC system, a relatively new technology to both the industry and the County at the
time of installation. These systems were chosen for their touted energy efficiency, precise individual space
control, and reliability. However, in recent years, the system has experienced several significant issues.
Instances of pumps, condensing unit failures, and recurring electronic control card malfunctions, have been
reported. Replacement parts are costly, require significant technician time, and often require extended lead
times, impacting the center's operational continuity.

To mitigate the effects of these failures and ensure comfort for occupants, temporary heating and cooling units
have been brought in the past year at additional costs. This measure was necessary due to the inability of the
VRF system to consistently provide adequate climate control across the facility.

Over the past few years, we have engaged with multiple vendors and contractors to resolve the ongoing issues
with the HVAC system at Midvale Senior Center. Additionally, we have enlisted the expertise of
commissioning agents and mechanical engineers to thoroughly assess the system, propose repairs, and explore
alternative solutions. After extensive review and consideration, the consensus has been reached that the most
effective course of action moving forward is to replace the current VRF HVAC system with a more
conventional system. This decision is based on the persistent challenges faced with the existing system,
including recurring component failures and associated maintenance costs. By transitioning to a traditional
HVAC system, we aim to enhance reliability, reduce operational disruptions, support more efficient
maintenance, and better meet the heating and cooling needs of the center.

Without making substantial changes to the HVAC system, we cannot ensure the continued operation of the
center. The escalating costs associated with maintenance, replacement parts, and the rental of temporary units to
maintain operational functionality are becoming unsustainable.

Requested Action: Discussion - Vote Needed

Presenter(s) (with titles): Megan Hillyard, Administrative Services, Department Director

Time Needed: Less than 5 MINS

Is this Item Time-Sensitive and/or Requesting a Time-Certain? No
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File #: 24-2122

Requesting Staff Member: Kelly Colopy, Human Services, Department Director

Are Supporting Documents Needed for this Agenda Item Request? Yes
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